MEETING MINUTES
COMMUNITY AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING

February 4, 2008

MULTI SERVICE CENTER ROOM 228

Members Present:
Attendees:
Jean Connaughton, Chair of CEDA

Sandra Besse

Meg Kistin

Rudy Santos

Also Present:
Marilyn Whalley, CEDA Director

Jean Connaughton, Chair, called the Meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

Transportation Issues -
M. Whalley began by informing the Board that SRPEDD is making a case to the Federal Government, through the State, that additional transportation services are needed.  GATRA is being reduced, or level funded with extra costs, resulting in services being cut in Wareham.  M. Whalley explained that she had attended a Business and Economic Advisory Council meeting run by Senator Pacheco that involves communities along 495 and while there had expressed her idea for funding a pilot program for transportation between New Bedford and Wareham. 

 

Executive Session -
J. Connaughton asked for a Motion to go into Executive Session to discuss the potential lease or sale of property owned by CEDA.  A Motion was made by Sandra Besse and seconded by Rudy Santos.  Next she polled each member individually to which each member agreed to go into Executive Session.  

 

Minutes  -
A Motion was made Sandra Besse and seconded by Meg Kistin to approve the Minutes from January 14, 2008.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

 

 
 

Social Services -
Discussed was a previous vote that provided a subsidized slot of $10,000.00 to Wareham Child Care.  After much debate, a Motion was made by Rudy Santos to rescind the original vote taken on January 14, 2008 and seconded by Meg Kistin.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

 

The YMCA submitted a two-part proposal (after the deadline) which included an after school 36-week program for 30 children, and a 6-week summer adventure program.  After discussion, a Motion to fund only the 36-week program for the amount of $10,000.00 was made by Meg Kistin and seconded by Sandra Besse.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

 

2438 Kendrick Road Property -
J. Connaughton told the Board that a proposal had been made by the Cable Company to rent CEDA’s building at 2438 Kendrick Road.  They have offered to pay us one dollar per square foot annually for ten years and would be willing to spend $252,000.00 in renovations, plus additional monies in order to bring the building up to their standards in order to meet their needs. With the new mall across the street, M. Whalley suggested getting a new appraisal done before a decision was made.   

 

Casino Task Force -
Selectman, Jim Potter led a discussion on the proposed casino and the related task force. After a lengthy discussion, a Motion was made by Sandra Besse and seconded by Rudy Santos to share the cost of the legal fees that the town will incur, up to a maximum of $2,000.00.  VOTE:  4-0-0.

 

Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion accepted and seconded.  

Next Meeting date:  Monday, March 17, 2008 at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned. 

Minutes approved on _________________________________________________

 

Submitted by _______________________________________________________

